
TO: ALL NPS INTERPRETERS 

FROM: Tom D. Thomas, Chief, Branch of 
Training 

As Chief Training Officer, I appreciate 
the opportunity to respond to recent 
articles in IN TOUCH. 

There is little doubt that Bill Brown and 
Doug Evans identified areas of need and 
concern in the challenge of our chang­
ing visitor patterns and in opportuni­
ties for the advanced Interpreter. At 
this time there are no specific courses 
offered which treat these particular 
subjects; however, they have been dis­
cussed and to a degree included in our 
current training programs. This is not 
enough I realize, and it is good to 
have personnel other than those in 
training make such strong recommendations. 
Beth articles will be utilized in plan­
ning for the 76 Fiscal Year Interpretive 
Training Program. We would welcome 
other thoughts on these subjects for 
its your needs we want to serve. Without 
your input we simply don't know and can 
only hope we have identified the true 
needs. 

Although the budgeted program for inter­
preters this year does not show a sub­
stantial increase, we have been impressed 
with the amount and quality of Regional 
and Park Training that has been offered. 

Seasonal training has had a real shot 
in the arm in several regions. Comments 
from Superintendents and Chiefs of 
Interpretation indicate it has improved 
the overall quality of visitor contacts 
and park programs throughout the summer. 

It was a pleasure to have training per­
sonnel assist in these programs even 
though we weren't paying the bill. I 
hope we see more next year. 

I would also like to see some of the 
ideas and methods generated in these 
courses written up for IN TOUCH. There 
were practical and meaningful solutions 
to common problems discussed - many of 
which related directly to the changing 
visitor patterns - and to the "challenge" 
about which Bill Brown wrote so eloquently. 

The question was asked, "Who will initiate 
such training and when?" I assure you 
Training will make every effort to ini­
tiate it, as needs are identified and 
budget and manpower permit. However, 
I'm sure there are those like Bill and 
Doug who are already "rattling the chains" 
and doing something. Let's hear from 
you and get a meaningful formal program 
developed to meet the challenge of the 
changing visitor patterns and to assist 
in developing the advanced interpreters 
to their highest potential. 

The result will be an improved Interpre­
tive Program for the entire Service. 
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SPECIAL NOTE 

Attached to the back of this issue of 
IN TOUCH is a special supplement which 
takes a look, from seveval angles, at 
the present National Park Service inter­
pretive planning process. We put it to­
gether with the idea that (1) it would 
provide those of you who have not been 
actively involved in the process with 
a candid introduction to it, and (2) 
it would provide all of us in interpre­
tation with perhaps a different perspec­
tive on the process and its workings. 

vie are thinking of using this type of 
approach to "air" various subjects that 
are of concern to interpreters. Bow 
do you feel about it? Is this approach 
and type of information useful to you? 
If so, what particular subjects would 
you like to see "aired"? Vie would like 
your comments. 

Are you planning to visit historic and 
scenic Harpers Ferry this year? Whether 
your main purpose is a course at 
Mather or a project at the Center, 
please make it a point to see your 
Interpretation Division men there. Jim 
'•urfin has already told you in these 
pages of his eagerness to talk over 
Cooperating Association matters. 

I'd like a chance to talk with you on 
anything related to interpretation. 
Are you concerned with the career out­
look for professional interpreters? 
Perhaps you're puzzled by what we 
thought were crystal-clear policy state­
ments. Or are our directions in living 
interpretation, Bicentennial, and environ­
mental education programs rather gray? 
You can help all of us by taking some 
time to talk. 

Better yet, maybe you have some ideas 
for new programs, more enlightened 
policies, or improved personnel pro­
cedures for interpreters. You can help 
us make two-way communication more 
personal and the Interpretation Division 
more responsive if you include us in 
your plans. That's why Jim and I have 
been stationed in Harpers Ferry. 

Looking forward to seeing you. 

Steve Lewis 
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